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W 
elcome to the first Newport News newsletter 
of 2024. The start of term has been strong 

and we are maximising the time we can from 

this short half term with a real focus on our Year 11 and 

Year 13s. Year 11s completed their mocks before 
Christmas and it was great to see a strong turnout at last 

night’s Parents Evening. Year 13 imminently have mock 

examinations and we hope that they feel prepared for 
this most valuable of opportunities.  

In our first assemblies of the term, we welcomed Kim 
from Newport Foodbank to receive a cheque for £1200. 

We have also received a letter of thanks from their 

Chairperson (below). It is clear that our donation will 

make a real difference to Newport’s local community. In 
this week’s assembly, Mr Ley (Computing Teacher) has 

talked about the iDEA Award - another fantastic 

opportunity for students to get involved in an extension 

of our computing and digital lifeskills curriculum.  
 

This week has seen our student committee meetings. 

Scheduled each half term, we gain pupil voice from our 
School Council, Sixth Form Council, Pastoral & Well-

being Committee and Sports Committee. Whilst some 

suggestions are not always feasible, it is great to hear the 

ways NGHS could improve further from our students. 
 

In recent months, we have welcomed some new staff and 

they are photographed on page 2. Everyone has settled 

in and we are pleased they’ve joined our NGHS family. 
 

 With every good wish,   Mr Scott & Miss Webster 

Miss Webster (Head of School) & Mr Scott (Executive Head) 

“Thanks so much for the cheque for £1200.00 that you kindly donated to us from Newport Girls’ High School. It was             

extremely generous and will be put to good use, please thank all the staff & pupils on my behalf.  

M Partridge, Newport Foodbank.”            Photo: Some of our Form Captains with Kim from Newport Foodbank. 



 

It has been a busy start back to 

school after the Christmas 

break. Stress levels have been 

mounting in the sixth form with 

assessments for the Year 12s 

having started this week, while 

mock exams for Year 13s are 

scheduled for next week. 

Nevertheless, it is lovely to get back to school 

and see some friendly faces after a long break.  

House Dance preparations are underway, with 

each house selecting their song choices for the 

theme ‘Girl Power’. It will be so exciting to see 

all of the hard work pay off when these dances 

are performed.  

As well as this, the arrangements for Charities 

Week are being sorted, which all of the younger 

years should be excited to get involved in. It is an 

amazing week to come together as a school and 

raise money for our respective house charities.  

I hope everyone is settling in well back at school 

and has a lovely term.   

Lydia & The Head Girl Team 

From left to right: Mr O Green (Mathematics), Mrs A Mazur (Science Technician), Miss E Lawson (SEND Assistant)  

Mr P Bentley (Economics/Computing), Mr B Twiss (Geography Associate Teacher) 

NGHS Launches the iDEA Award 
This week saw the start of the iDEA award at NGHS. Mr Ley and four 

current certificate holders; Lara C, Ellie H, Anna J and Analeigh B, 
(pictured above), led the school assemblies to promote it. It is a nationally 
recognised award that allows everyone, students and all, to develop their 

digital skills.  
 

The digital world covers so many areas so there are five broad categories, 
pictured right, and the award is divided up into badges, each with a 

number of interactive tasks that you have to do. With each badge comes a 
number of points that goes towards the award, and when you have the 
required number of points, you get the award; either bronze, silver or 

gold. 
 

iDEA carries the same UCAS points as the Duke of Edinburgh award and 
would enhance any CV or job application. Already, the take up has been 

tremendous, and the fruit of this is bound to enhance the education of all 
involved. It is open to everyone (no age limit), so parents, grandparents, 
have a go!  
 

The vision is for anyone at NGHS to develop digital skills 
regardless of whether they have taken Computer Science for 
GCSE or not, and to be rewarded for it with a nationally 

recognised certificate.  Students should see Mr Ley for more 
information. 





N G H S 
 

Last half term saw another monumental haul of house-points being awarded to students throughout the school for all of their 
positive deeds and incredible achievements. These include planning and delivering assemblies, completing outstanding 
homework and classwork, competing in house events, and supporting the school outside of the school day. Our students have 

truly embodied the N-G-H-S way. 
 

As well as rewarding personal success, this is also a wonderful opportunity for some friendly competition between form 

groups and therefore below is an update of how each form has performed over the first term of this academic year. A final 
total will be calculated before our next round of rewards assemblies and prizes will be awarded to the winning forms and also 
to the students who have achieved the most house points in each area. Well done to everyone for their hard work and 

achievements.          Mr O Pointon, Acting Assistant Head 

House Point Graphs 

Here you can see the distribution of N-G-

H-S points for each form and the winners 

with the highest totals. Just a reminder: 

N - being NICE 

G - getting involved 

H - Homework of a exceptional standard 

S - School work of an exceptional standard 



 

  FACULTY SPOTLIGHT 
   

  English & Performing Arts  

As part of the newly-

developed Foundations of 

English lessons, Year 7 have 

been exploring English literature through the ages. Recently, students enjoyed 

researching the life and works of the 18th/19th century novelist, Jane Austen; 7H 

produced some fabulously creative and detailed information resources. 

Building Cultural Capital 



 

  FACULTY SPOTLIGHT 
   

  English & Performing Arts 

Over the past few weeks, Year 11 have begun their exploration of the 

19th century novel for their English Literature GCSE. The students have a 

homework timetable of tasks which they must complete every week. Here are some excellent examples of detailed context 

research, completed by students in 11Y: 

Dr Jekyll & Mr Hyde (y11) 

On Thursday 1st February, Year 

11 will be spending the day at 

Symphony Hall in Birmingham. 

Not only will they be able to 

hear poets read and discuss 

the poetry we have been 

studying - including the Poet 

Laureate, Simon Armitage – 

students will also gain valuable 

insights from AQA examiners. 

It is always an excellent event; 

we can’t wait!  

Mrs S Tomkinson 



 

  FACULTY SPOTLIGHT 
   

  English & Performing Arts  

In December, members of the NGHS Debate 

Club participated in the first round of the 

Rotary Youth Speaks competition alongside 

students from Haberdashers’ Adams and 

Burton Borough. The debate was focused on 

the popular topic of voting at 16. The team 

(comprising of Eleanor, Chizzy and Charlotte 

and led by Miss Steadman) portrayed the core 

values of NGHS by respecting and valuing 

opposers. Haberdashers’ Adams won and the 

NGHS Team finished in second place. 

Congratulations to the debate club!  

Charlotte, Year 8 

Students in Year 8 are currently working on Film 

Music and specifically composers of music from 

Horror films. As part of this, each class has been 

looking at the compositional devices used by film 

composers and apply these to compose creepy 

ostinato patterns and ‘psycho’ chords. These 

initial ideas will then be developed into incidental 

music for the trailer of The Woman in Black.  
 

In our current music lessons, we are focusing on 

the unit of Film Music and specifically Horror 

film music. We began by exploring the iconic 

soundtrack of ‘Psycho’. After listening to this, we 

identified the musical elements included in the 

soundtrack and began learning about concords 

(pleasant sounding chords) and discords 

(dissonant, unpleasant sounding chords). The 

class then paired up and we played the original 

Psycho chord then composed our own using  

octave notes in the left hand and our own          

discord in the right. 

 

If your child would like to learn an 

instrument or receive vocal lessons, 

please email Mrs Chapman via the 

school office for more information. 

In Year 10 music so far, this year we have 

been working on our set work analysis. 

We have explored Defying Gravity by 

Steven Schwartz and the Star Wars Main 

Theme by John Williams by annotating 

our scores and listening to the pieces. 

Alongside this we have been 

independently writing our first GCSE 

compositions about a subject of our 

choice. We have enjoyed creating and 

hearing our own music through Sibelius.  

 My composition is 

inspired by the            

Babbling Stream 

painting by Bob Ross 

as I like his art work 

and admire his         

talent.”  Willow 

Year 10’s Thoughts: 

My piece had a 

floaty atmosphere 

w i t h  s o m e 

emphasised dramatic 

moments. My piece 

is mainly made up of 

piano and strings I 

was influenced by 

romantic pieces 

s p e c i f i c a l l y 

T c h a i k o v s k y ’ s 

work.” Calen-Mei 



 

  FACULTY SPOTLIGHT 
   

  English & Performing Arts  

Sixth Form Drama  
Production: ‘Be My Baby’ 

 

When I was cast as Dolores, and rehearsals began, I immediately 

became excited by the prospect of performing a show especially, 

‘Be My Baby.’ Amanda Whittington’s play focuses on the 1960’s 

setting of women pregnant, giving birth away from home to 

preserve their reputations as women in society. The play 

approaches this idea using comedic value and therefore all cast 

members worked hard to provide both to the audience. An 

audience member proclaimed, ‘a moving but simultaneously 

comedic play,’ all cast members adopted Konstantin Stanislavski’s 

techniques to provide an animated performance. When all the 

set arrived and the lighting had been designed, it all felt very real 

and the nerves kicked in, we filled the drama studio with tiered 

seating and an excited atmosphere and the play started. One key 

moment was the use of sheets as props, as all characters 

consistently got tired of hanging sheets on the line, that the 

character Queenie threw a sheet onto Dolores. Overall, all 

actors found the performance a great approach to our academic 

study of the play and found the performance a success.”  

Laura (Y13 Drama Student) 

Year 7 Dance Results 
Last half term, Year 7 completed a dance 

unit in their PE lessons. Each class had 

three lessons of teacher taught dance 

before being split into their houses and 

nominating their dance captains. They then 

had three lessons to choregraph a dance 

routine which they would then perform to 

the rest of the class on their final 

performance lesson.  

 

Year 7 dance had to have a focus on 

Disney. 

  

The standard across each class was high 

and every group worked incredibly hard, 

making very difficult to judge the dances. 

The atmosphere and support from the 

students whilst they were performing was 

phenomenal. Watching all the dance in the 

last week of half term was a brilliant end to 

a great unit of dance! 

 

First Place: Seacole 

Joint Second: Austen & Roddam 

Annie Wood (Y8) and Ivy Brannen (Y7) took part in 

the Shropshire County Cross Country Championships at 

Attingham Park on Saturday 6th January, both running for 

Telford Athletics Club. Annie won with a time of 6.49 to 

become U13 Girls Shropshire County Cross Country 

Champion and qualifying to represent Shropshire in the 

Inter Counties Cross Country Championships in March. 

Ivy helped the Telford Athletics team finish in second 

place, receiving a silver medal.  Well done, girls! 



THANK YOU FRIDAY 
Congratulations to this fortnight’s winners... 

Each fortnight we recognise students who have gone the extra mile to help a member of staff. Parents will receive 

recognition of the child’s success through a postcard home and publication in Newport News. 

To: Student From: Teacher  To: Student From: Teacher 

E Bottrill (A2) Mrs A Benoit  C Jenkins (S1) Mrs A Benoit 

A Correia (S2) Mrs A Benoit  A McCann (R3) Mrs A Benoit 

A D-Mudiyanselage (S3) Ms K Gill  B McCloy (6S1) Miss A M Davies 

E Fisher (6A3) Mrs K Griffin  L Phillips (6S1) M. C Audouin 

T Fletcher (6R2) Ms K Gill  B Rees (6R1) Ms AM Davies 

E Green (6S1) M. C Audouin  E-G Riley (R2) Ms K Gill 

F Hancock (11Rod) Ms K Gill  A Tahora (A3) Ms K Gill 

J Hill (6S2) Ms K Gill  H Taylor (6R2) M. C Audouin 

K Hossack (6A2) Ms AM Davies  H Thorpe (6S2) Ms K Gill 

C Hurst (6S3) Mrs K Griffin  L Ward (S1) Mrs A Benoit 

A ‘Sweet’ Exchange with Japan! 
 

This week in Japanese High School Club we received a lovely parcel from our partner school in Kyotango, Japan. Everyone 
received a New Year card and a variety of Japanese Kit Kats to sample – including the intriguing “autumn” flavour! Oishii! 
 

We then received this photograph from Japan of students with their NGHS parcels of goodies. The weather looks as chilly as 
in Newport!  The students in Japan found our sweets a lot sweeter than what they are accustomed to. 
 

We now looking forward to some video conferences with our friends in Japan and hope to continue sending treats and 
messages between the two countries. 
 

Thank you to Mrs Fujii for forging this link for NGHS and to the Japanese Club students who are so keen to learn more about 
life at schools in Japan. 
 



NGHS PASTORAL TEAM 

WHO’S WHO? 
 

 

At NGHS, the safety of students, staff  and visitors 

is our top priority.  Students can speak to ANY 

member of staff about any concerns, but there are 
certain colleagues with additional training to support 
you in pastoral and safeguarding matters. 

Mr M J Scott 

Executive Head, Deputy DSL 

Mrs F Davenport 

Pastoral Support, Deputy DSL 

Mrs H Birch 

Assistant Head, DSL 

(on maternity leave) 

Miss S Webster 

Head of School 

Designated  

Safeguarding Lead (DSL) 

Mrs H Goodall 

Head of Year 7 

Mrs A Chapman 

Head of Year 8 

Mrs K Danby 

Well-being Officer, CSE Lead 

& Safeguarding  

Case Coordinator 

Safeguarding 

Team 

Sixth Form Team 

Miss J Walker 

Head of Year 9 

Ms J Capaldi 

Head of Year 10 

Mrs D Martin 

Head of Year 11 

Miss E Heyes 

Well-Being Officer 

Mrs V Glew 

Administrator 

(Sixth Form) 

Heads of Year 

Mrs K Griffin 

Head of  

Sixth Form 


